
                                        STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRSE – TOWN OF SURRY 

     SELECTMEN  

             MEETING MINUTES MAY 15, 2023 

The  meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Steve 

Goldsmith.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

The selectmen signed payroll.  

Frank Conroy spoke with the selectmen about the quality of the gravel used on the Farm Rd as large and 

sharp enough to puncture his tires. The selectmen will speak to Durwin Clark about the gravel. Steve 

Goldsmith suggested the town use a heavy roller to smooth out the surface and will contact Frank Lucuis 

about using his roller.  

Bill Bigelow requested a copy of his tax map and property card.  

Steve Goldsmith has been working with Dickie Davis about filing a site plan for his building.  

The Town of Surry has received two bids for paving the Old Walpole Rd. The bidders will be contacted to 

adjust the distance pave to meet the $100,000.00 budget. Discussed increasing the amount raised for 

next years warrant.  

The selectmen signed the tax collector’s warrant.  

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes as amended. Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion. The 

selectmen agreed to accept the minutes.  

Steve Goldsmith will present the five bids for the steeple next week.  

Steve Goldsmith also reported the 35 mph sign on the Old Walpole Rd was missing.  

Last payment made for assistance.  

Letter to Kenneth Wright for PA8 Report of Wood Cut for May 2022 – April 2023 signed.  

Letter to Brandon Raitto  for PA8 Report of Wood Cut for last year. PA7 Intent to cut filed. May have been 

insufficient amount to report. Signed.  

Bruce Smith released the 911 addresses for the Broadband mapping.  

Jay Croteau emailed Lisa Borges for property cards for 28 Haywood Drive and 52 Hayward Drive.  

Tim Bienvenu tax bill for yield tax .  

Yarosevich tax bill for yield tax.  

Jason Anyan property card was mailed to Massin Insurance Agency.  



Bruce Smith spoke with Avitar about how to handle solar exemptions. One option was to eliminate them 

altogether or to consider a standardamount for all who qualify. The exemptions need to be manually 

entered.  

The selectmen renewed the ambulance contract with the City of Keene. Signed and witnessed. Copies 

returned to City of Keene.  

Bruce Smith continues to work on the updating of the street lights in Surry.  

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to 

adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 

 


